
 
Jan. 12, 2022 

 
 
The January 12, 2022 WACO meeting was held in Mike’s garage with 25 members present.  Before the 
meeting started the members were able to pick up the shirts that the club had made.  There were some 
shirts left that can be sold if members were not able to pre-order them.  Check with Mike Howell to see 
if the sizes or colors are one that you would want. 
 
David Hime opened the meeting telling about the Cars for Charity Car Show coming this weekend at 
Century 2.  The show starts on Friday and continues through Sunday.  The club decided to meet for 
lunch at the Monarch at 1 PM on Friday before going to the car show together.  Monarch is located in 
the Delano district just south of the clock tower.  As far as we know Jack, Ron and David H. are the only 
ones with their cars in the show. 
 
David G then told about a swap meet in Oklahoma City coming on Feb. 4-5.  The person that runs the 
Hutch swap meet is the person in charge of this swap meet.  We  have been informed that the pavilion is 
sold out.  This should be a good swap meet. 
 
March 11-12 is the Swap Meet at Century 2.  This swap meet is called the Sunflower Swap Meet.  Our 
club has 2 booths there.  Be looking for things to sell at this swap meet. 
 
David G. announced that Gary and John have used A & G Alignment at K-42 & Hoover and that it is a 
good shop.  This shop will be added to our web-site as a resource for our club to use if needed. 
 
David gave the Treasurer’s report.  The club ended the year spending $864 more than we brought in.  
We do still have money in the bank though.  David gave us a brief look at some of the things the club has 
spent money on over the course of the last year.  We bought WACO window decals that cost $408.  We 
only sold $40 of them and gave away the rest to club members.  WACO spent $672 on the banners.  We 
spent $395 at Dairy Queen.  We spent $300 for food for club meetings.  We spent $300 to maintain our 
web site.  However, this next year Dale is taking over and it will only cost us $50 along with the $100 
that we spend on the maintenance of the web-site.  We spent $2462 on the shirts.  We spent $500 on 
our Christmas party which included $186 for food and $325 for gifts.  We registered the trailer for 
$47.25.  Last year our club insurance went up to $350 from $225 the year before.  This insurance will be 
due again in March.  David is looking for alternatives.  Club members suggested looking up West Bend, 
and maybe Grundy.  We spent $120 at the swap meet in Hutchinson and $100 in Ark City to get our 
booth spaces.  We brought in $1100 for WACO dues from members.  We also had some people donate 
money to our club.  The club also earned some money from the swap meets by selling things that 
members had donated to the club.  This was just a brief picture of our financial affairs.  If any members 
have any questions feel free to call David Gohring and ask about the club financials. 
 
David G. reminded us that we have a couple of booths at the Mid America Drag way swap meet in the 
spring.  Before it comes up we need to decide if we want to continue to pay for space at that swap 
meet.   
 
David H. is still considering holding the Chili Cook-off in March sometime.  He will be checking on the 
Motorcycle Museum as a possible venue for this event.  Watch for more information as it comes closer 
to March. 



 
David H. asked if any members had anything they wanted to share.  Doug shared that he wondered if 
the Power Tour might go away because David Fryberger retired and this was his project.   
Karl shared that Lingenfeller did an EV conversion on an El Camino.  What followed was a lively 
discussion on EV vehicles.  Bob shared that he is looking for sponsors for his Bowling with Kids for YMCA. 
Tammy said she had given a couple of books to Becky that might have possible car cruising ideas in 
them.  James shared that he is looking for an original part for his Chevelle.  He needs the seal that fits on 
the cowling that fits on the hood.  He said anything from a 68-72 A body should fit.  David H. asked 
where we could get some printing done at a reasonable price.  Gerald said he could help with that. 
 
Meeting adjourned! 


